David Sedgwick
To Me, Dirk de Ridder, Alex Holowczak
 5/6/14 at 1:52 AM

Dear Takis,
 
I am now pleased belatedly to submit my comments for the Arbiters' Commission Councilors’ Meeting. I can only apologize for their being extremely late, not for the first time.
 
I use below the numbers of the Agenda items:
 
4. Regulations for the Titles of Arbiters
 
a) Regulation 3.7 reads:
 
"Being a match arbiter in an Olympiad is equivalent to one FA norm. No more than one such norm will be considered for the title."
 
Regulation 4.8 specifies that the same applies in respect of an IA norm.
 
I would suggest that the same should apply to being a match arbiter at a Continental Team Championship or at a European Club Cup, but with no more than one such norm in all for each title.
 
Regulation 3.7 [4.8] would then read:
 
"Being a match arbiter in an Olympiad, a Continental Team Championship or a European Club Cup is equivalent to one FA [IA] norm. No more than one such norm will be considered for the title."
 

b) Regulation 4.10 reads:
 
"All the norms for the IA title must be different from the norms already used for the FA title and must have been achieved after the FA title has been awarded.."
 
As I mentioned at the Brussels workshop, I feel that the impact of this is unduly affected by the timing of Presidential Board meetings and that it is particularly unfair if a PB meeting is cancelled or postponed. I would suggest that the following text would be preferable:
 
"All the norms for the IA title must be different from the norms already used for the FA title and must have been achieved after a valid application for the award of the FA title has been submitted to FIDE."
 
4. Regulations for the Classification of Arbiters
 
FIDE have now agreed the Arbiters' Commission proposals for the structure of arbiters at major events, which I attach for convenience.
 
At present only the positions of Chief Arbiter and Deputy Chief Arbiter are recognised in the Classification Regulations. I would suggest that being an Arbiter at a top level FIDE event or a Section Arbiter at a large FIDE championship should be classified as Category C.
 

I propose that Regulation 3.4.3 be reworded as follows:
 

They have acted in the last five (5) years in at least two (2) of the following:
 

a. as Chief Arbiter or Deputy Chief Arbiter in all the other Continental events included in the FIDE Calendar.
b. as Chief Arbiter or Deputy Chief Arbiter in Team Tournaments or Swiss System Tournaments with more than 150 participants.
c. as Section Arbiter in the Olympiad, World Youth Championship (Cadet), World Youth Championship (Youth) or the World Schools Individual Championship.

d. as Arbiter in the Candidates Tournament, World Cup for Men and Women, World Team Championships for Men and Women, Grand Prix for Men and Women.

 

11. FIDE / ACP Anti Cheating Committee Paper
 

As this area concerns more than one Committee and Commission, I am circulating my comments on this item more widely.

 

Even before the publication of the Committee's Paper, concerns had been expressed, notably at the Brussels workshop, that new Article 11.3 of the Laws was totally impractical as it stands.

 

In correspondence with my colleague Mike Truran of the 4NCL (National League for England), Yuri Garrett of the ACP suggested that as amateur footballers did not have mobile phones about their person during play, neither should amateur chess players.

 

This is a false analogy. In any sport where players change into special clothing during play, changing rooms and lockers are naturally provided. Such facilities exist at very few of the venues where chess is played.

 

Mr Garrett alternatively suggested that players could place their mobile phones on the table in front of them during play. As things stand, that would not comply with Article 11.3, but confirm a breach of it.

 

I would submit that urgent reconsideration is necessary, with prohibitions on the possession of a mobile phone and other proposals in the Committee's Paper only applying to a far more limited range of events. If a mobile phone is used or sounds during play, that is of course a different matter.

 

12. Other Business
 

With considerable sadness, I find it necessary to raise the issue of arbiter appointments for the Olympiad for the third occasion in succession.

 

In 2012 I commented that: "There are some excellent people amongst those who have been chosen, but I cannot help feeling that your team will be the poorer for the absence of those who have been banned."

 

No ban as such has been imposed this year, but my feelings are much the same. I appreciate that the Arbiters' Commission has little direct involvement in this area.

 

During the next year I plan to devote some time to preparing possible Regulations governing the selection of Olympiad Arbiters, with a view to my proposals being submitted to the FIDE Congress 2015.

 

On a more positive note I would of course like to wish you a very successful Olympiad and Congress.

 

The English Chess Federation will be nominating the young English IA Alex Holowczak to be a member of the Arbiters' Commission for 2014-18. I am copying this email to him.

 

Finally, I should like to make it clear that all the comments in this email are mine alone, not those of the ECF or of any other person or individual.

 

Regards,

 

David

